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On the 29th anniversary of the violent suppression of peaceful demonstrations
in and around Tiananmen Square on June 4, 1989, we remember the tragic loss
of innocent lives.

As Liu Xiaobo wrote in his 2010 Nobel Peace Prize speech, delivered in
absentia, “the ghosts of June 4th have not yet been laid to rest.”

We join others in the international community in urging the Chinese
government to make a full public accounting of those killed, detained or
missing; to release those who have been jailed for striving to keep the
memory of Tiananmen Square alive; and to end the continued harassment of
demonstration participants and their families.

The United States views the protection of human rights as a fundamental duty
of all countries, and we urge the Chinese government to respect the universal
rights and fundamental freedoms of all citizens.
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